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drainage, also that the street be 16 feet wide so as to come under 
the Powell Bill Funds. 

• 
Resolution Re: Chief boone 

The following was read by the Mayor: September 17, 1962 

RESOLUTION 

Whereas: J. S. Boone has been a membeJO of the Chapel Hill Fire 
Department since July 1928, and 

Whereas: during most of this period he has been an officer in the 
department and has served as Chief since 1955, and 

Whereas: Chief Boone has requested reassignment to Assistant Chief 
because he believes that this will be for the best ineerest of the 
Department, now therefore: 

Be it Resolved: that our appreciation be herewith expressed to 
Chief Boone for his many years of service to the Town of Chapel 
Hill and its Fire Department, and; 

that the attitude of Chief Boone in putting the interest 
of the Department ahead of his personal interest is especially com­
mendable, and; 

that a copy of this resolution, signed by members of the 
Chapel Hill Board of Aldermen be sent to Chief Boone as evidence 
of our appreciation. 

'l'his the 25 day of September, 1962. 

/s/ Roland McClamroch, Jr. Mayor 

Roland Giduz Joe Page 

Hubert Robinson Adelaide Walters 

Paul Wager Gene Strowd 

Alderman Walters moved that the resolution be adopted, seconded by 
Alderman Wager, and unanimously carried. 

Proposed Map Policy 

Town Manager recommended that the Board adopt the following map policy 
recommended by the Planning Board to the University of North Carolina 
and the Town of Chapel Hill: 

1. Background - During the past three years both the University of 
·~ North Carolina and the Town of Chapel Hill have been engaged in 

the development of a series of topographic maps providing up to 
date coverage of significant parts of the Chapel Hill Planning 
Area. At the request of the University of North Carolina, over­
all photograph~c negatives were·prepared by the North Carolina 
State Highway Commission as the basis for subsequent topographic 
mapping. The University had the land areas it controlled mapped. 
The Town of Chapel Hill expanded the initial coverage provided 
by the University and will continue as funds permit to add to the 
areas already mapped until the adequate maps are available for 
the Planning Area. 

2. Relationship Between the University of North Carolina and the 
Town of Chapel Hill - The existing facilities of the University 
will be utilized as the repository for the mylar-film originals 
of the topographic sheets already purchased and for the proposed 
additions to the map collection. 
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